



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 15, 2015 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:05pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Brian Gathercole, Chuck Persch, Ray Stackhouse, Anthony Schubbeo, Jared Dalmas, Gerald McKee, Rob Cazillo
Minutes: 

Minutes of the November 17, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  Motion: Motion made by Ray Campbell, seconded by Ed Haas to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were handed out.  
Mennonite Church from Mine Road still interested in West Building for a youth center, they went through will codes official to see what needs to be done and decide how much they would like to spend.
North Building (Martins Corner) still up for sale.  Has realtor looking into sub dividing the lot for cell tower.  Verizon will be sending contract to be reviewed, this should be about $28,000 – 34,000 in income for KVFD a year.

ABBA Service has set the Heater/AC unit at the east building (this is a portable unit).  ABBA Service is requesting a $10,000.00 payment for what has been done so far.  Motion: Motion to pay ABBA Service $10,000.00, seconded by Ed Haas.  Approved by all.
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of November 2015 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell - Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Budget summary for 2016 is up by the 1.7% CPI, Ray S. will email the budget summary for the KVRFD to each municipality.  Total income for 2016 will be $333,417.00, transfer to KVFD will be a total of $200,737.00, transfer to Apparatus Fund will be $72,474.00, transfer to Building Fund will be $36,758.00 and $23,808.00 is for the Fire District Operations.
Representatives from Townships – We would like to know in January’s meeting who will be the representative and alternate representative from each municipality.

Long Range Planning – Ray S. would like to request to get a risk assessment done for future planning, he had talked to VFIS and they stated probably around $1.00 per resident.  After discussion everyone agreed for Ray S. to go out for quotes.

Financial Review – Vicki stated the France, Anderson & Basile will gladly do audit for 2015 with an increase from $1,200.00 to around $1,250.00.
2016 meeting Dates – Motion: Motion was made to keep the meeting dates as the 3rd Tuesday of the Month at 329 W First Ave Parkesburg PA at 7:00pm by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all.
Jared D. handed out the YTD profit & loss for KVFD, as of now the fire company is $100,056.64 ahead but should break even by end of fourth quarter.  Will have YTD totals in February.
Wrap Up:
Have a nice holiday season.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell.  Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.

Next Meeting: January 19, 2015
Respectfully Submitted: December 16, 2015 Vicki Florian, Secretary

